


                        
                    SUBJECT TO APPROVAL
Minutes of a meeting of Cusop Parish Council
Held in Cusop Village Hall on 20th March 2019

Present:  Councillors J. Wesley (Chairman), D. Evans A. Fryers, M. Hainge, Mrs P. Wordley. 
In attendance:  N Howard (Clerk).

1. Apologies for absence None received. 

2. Disclosures of Interest and Dispensations: None were declared.

3. Minutes: Resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on 16th January 2019 were a true and correct record and were duly signed by the Chairman. 

4. Public participation session: There were no members of the public present.

5. Planning Application: P190760/PA1. 6 Victoria Terrace HR3 5RB. Proposed larger home extension. There was a unanimous decision that no objection(s) or representation(s) needed to be raised by the Council in connection with this application. 

6. Community Working Group: The group was yet to meet and would report back to Council after its first meeting. No further action required.

7. Lengthsman: The Council voted, unanimously, to appoint the new Lengthsman, Mark Price. The Clerk to draw up the contractual documentation and to obtain a copy of the required liability insurance policy. The Clerk also to compile a list of specific tasks and to include a clause to cover ‘one-off’ miscellaneous items that may need to be carried out from time to time.
	
8. How The Light Gets in Festival:  The licensing authority failed to accept the formal representation made by the Council as it did not make reference to specific evidence of the issues concerned. Evidence had been given in representations made by local residents. The Council would reference this once it had sought (residents’) permission to do so. At a meeting of the licensing panel there was (allegedly) a comment made by the Chair that Cusop Parish Council had made no representation, when in fact it had – albeit that it was not published for the reason stated above.

9. Councillors’ Reports. 

· Councillor Wesley raised the issue of the overhanging trees in Cusop Dingle. The Clerk would raise this with Balfour Beatty and request a formal survey to ascertain which trees came below the ‘minimum height level’. Once this was established a quote for the requisite remedial work would be asked for.
· Councillor Wesley was obtaining quotes for the ‘Boules Court’. 
· Councillor Wesley requested that some remedial work be carried on the Hardwicke Road noticeboard. The Clerk to put this in hand with the Lengthsman.
· Councillor Mrs. Wordley commented on the ‘gritting’ carried out by Balfour Beatty on 17th and 18th January 2019. The Clerk to send an e-mail of ‘thanks’.
· Councillor Fryers reported that the potholes on Church Lane had been repaired.
· Councillor Fryers had received one quote in connection with new playground equipment and was awaiting two further quotes. 
· Councillor Fryers reminded that the Playground ‘Annual Inspection ‘ will need to be carried out, and that mowing of the grass should be scheduled with the Lengthsman.
· Councillor Evans was concerned that the painting of the ‘dragons teeth’ white lines by the Co-op had not been carried out. He was also still waiting to hear from Balfour Beatty regarding (specifically) the culvert in Nantyglasdwr Lane.
· Councillor Evans reported that 50% of the new dwellings at Bookers Edge were now ‘Sold’
· Councillor Evans requested that further ‘Do not foul’ signs were put up on stile posts etc…

10. Clerk’s Report:  The Clerk presented his report and correspondence.

11. Finance. Councillors signed cheques for payment.

12. Date of next Meeting: The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 17th April 2019 and will take place at Cusop Village Hall starting at 1900 hours.

The meeting closed at 20:20 hours.                                                              
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